
KENDALL COUNTY JUVENILE JUSTICE COUNCIL (JJC) 

FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE 

 

Kendall County Courthouse State’s Attorney’s Office 

Conference Room 

July 30, 2020 

3:30 p.m. 

 

MINUTES 
 

I. Call to Order- 3:32 p.m. 

II. Roll call 

Members Present:  Brenda Karales, Courtney Transier, Chris Warmbold, Elizabeth 

Karales, Linda Tornero, Judy Gilmour, Alyssa Heriaud, JoAnne Britton (Zoom) 

III. Approval of Agenda- Courtney moved to approve the agenda, Alyssa seconded.  

Motion carries. 

IV. Approval of the January 21, 2020, minutes- Chris moved to approve the minutes from 

the January 21, 2020, meeting.  Brenda seconded.  Motion carries. 

V. Old Business  

a. Discussion and vote on changes to the t-shirts- Brenda suggested we go back to 

short sleeve t-shirts to save some money since we expect our registration to be 

down this year.  We would keep the same colors for the runners and volunteers.  

Chris moved to go with the short sleeve t-shirts, Courtney seconded.  Motion 

carries. 

b. Discussion of registration- Brenda reported that we have 202 people registered for 

the run.  She will push registration; however, she doesn’t know if the schools will 

be having the programs due to COVID. 

c. Discussion of prizes for winners- We need to get donations for prizes for winners 

and dogs.  Alyssa has a $50 gift certificate from Parma Pizza, and the owners of 

Hacienda Real may donate.  Committee members still need to work on getting 

more prizes. 

d. Discussion of sponsors- Brenda is still trying to get a commitment from Raging 

Waves for tickets for next year to put in the runners’ bags. 

e. Discussion of runner bags- Andrew Nickel was going to buy the bags this year.  If 

he doesn’t, Heartland Bank has bags for us to use.  If we don’t use them this year, 

we can use them next year. 

f. Other 

 

VI. New Business 

a. Precautions related to COVID- We will not have bib/bag pick up on the day of the 

race.  We discussed mailing the prizes/medals to the winners so that people will 

not wait around after the run.  We will require masks up until the time of the race.  

We will limit the amount of people in Meadowhawk Lodge to 50 people.  We will 

not serve any food that is not wrapped, and that includes Carlo’s cotton candy.  

We will only hand out bottles of water this year, and dogs will get a single bottle 



of water and bowl.  We will still have bananas at the finish, but we will not have 

the Gatorade this year.  Hand sanitizer will be on hand as well. 

b. Registrants picking up the runner bags- We discussed having Linda available to 

pass out the bags after courthouse hours when she is here late for probation.   

VII. Citizens to be heard- none 

VIII. Next meeting- August 25, 2020, at 4:00 p.m. 

IX. Motion to adjourn by Chris, seconded by Courtney, motion carries 

X. Adjournment at 4:10p.m. 

 

 


